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OTHERS PRESENT:
JOSEPH PHELAN, TOM BURNELL, ED DAVENPORT, MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
1.0 Call to Order

President Burns called the meeting to order at 8:05 pm.
2.0 Public Comment
A parent addressed the Board to express his continued concern about a conflict of interest in the hiring committee.

A parent commended the Board on a job well done in being sensitive to the community, the students, and the parents, and modeling good behavior. She commended the students for fighting for what they believe in and thanked the Board members for the excellent job they’re doing.
The President of the Student Council thanked the Board members for listening to the students and for re-considering their decision.

President Burns addressed the attendees to report that the Board expected to return from Executive Session and take action on a pending matter.

3.0 
Proposed Executive Session

Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, the Board voted to enter Executive Session at 8:20 pm for the purpose of discussion of the employment history of particular individuals.

VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Hatter, Kantaros, Rosenthal, Lyons); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

The Board members returned to Regular Session at 9:50 pm.
4.0 
Action Items
4.1
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to accept the resignation of David Jutton as .4 FTE Physical Education teacher, effective October 30, 2012, pursuant to his appointment this evening as a long-term substitute physical education teacher.*
Prior to the vote, noting that both Items for action are linked, President Burns at this time addressed the attendees to note that comments about the process were taken very seriously, the administration conducted an investigation of the issues raised and the Board received a thorough report on the issues.

One concern expressed was over a possible conflict of interest in the hiring committee as it assessed the candidates. President Burns explained that frequently during such processes, there are connections. The administration relies on subject- area teachers on the committee. Frequently, committees will see many candidates who did their student teaching here, or may have worked as substitutes here, so they have professional experience in the District. Often, many are graduates of our schools who have their former teachers on the hiring committee. The Principals try to reach for consensus in the recommendation. It is not always reached and, ultimately, the decision rests with the Principal.

With respect to the timing of the appointment, it relates to an administrative leave which is confidential. The Board does not anticipate having a full-time position in the Physical Education department this year.

The Board is proud of the students who came and expressed their opinion and values their comments. In probationary appointments, demonstration lessons are done and the students have input at that time. If they have additional ideas for involvement in the hiring process, the ideas should be related to Dr. Davenport. The Personnel Committee has discussed how to involve students more in school governance.

Vice President Slayton explained that, as a Board, the members look at the administration’s process. In this case, the process was inspected, the Board members asked questions and reviewed data. He is convinced that the process was proper and fair. Vice President Slayton stated he was impressed with this process and that there were many good candidates who applied, several who were very good candidates, and the administration put the very best candidate forward.
VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Hatter, Kantaros, Rosenthal, Lyons); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED
4.2 
Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, upon the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board voted to approve the appointment of David Jutton as a long-term substitute in the position of Physical Education teacher at Rhinebeck High School, effective October 31, 2012 concluding on December 21, 2012, at the pleasure of the Board, at the salary of Step 2 BA ($51,464 - pro-rated), in accordance with the 2010-11 RTA Salary Schedule. 
VOTE:  6 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Hatter, Rosenthal, Lyons); 
0 NAY; 1 ABSTAIN (Kantaros); 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED
5.0  
Adjournment

Motion by Slayton, seconded by Fleischhauer, the Board voted to adjourn at 10:05 pm.

VOTE: 7 AYE (Burns, Slayton, Fleischhauer, Hatter, Kantaros, Rosenthal, Lyons); 0 NAY; 0 ABSTAIN; 0 ABSENT

MOTION CARRIED

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Todisco

District Clerk
